
BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 
 

OF OREGON 
 

Docket No. UM 2032 
 
In the Matter of  
 
THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION OF 
OREGON, 
 
Investigation into the Treatment of Network 
Upgrade Costs for Qualifying Facilities. 
 

 
 

Staff Reply Comments 

 

Staff is providing this notice to inform parties that Staff will not be submitting reply comments at 
this time.  Staff looks forward to reviewing other parties' comments to support the development 
of Staff recommendations but do not have additional comments to make at this time. 

This concludes Staff’s reply comments. 

Dated at Salem, Oregon, this 5th day of January, 2024. 

 

Ted Drennan 

Ted Drennan 
Energy Policy Analyst 
Utility Strategy and Integration Division 


